
 

 

 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  
(BLIDWORTH AREA (7.5 TONNES WEIGHT RESTRICTION)  

TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2025 (3401) 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to 
make an Order under Sections 1 and 3 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as 
amended, the effects of which will be in respect of roads in the Districts of Ashfield, 
Gedling, Mansfield and Newark and Sherwood: - 
 

(1) Vehicles (the laden or unladen weight of which exceeds 7.5 tonnes) will be 
 prohibited from proceeding in any of the following roads or lengths of road:- 
 

Lengths of Road at Kirkby in Ashfield in the District of Ashfield, Calverton, 
Gedling, Papplewick and Ravenshead in the Borough of Gedling, Mansfield in the 
District of Mansfield and Blidworth, Farnsfield, Lindhurst and Rainworth in the 
District of Newark and Sherwood. 
 

All of the roads within the area bounded by (but not including) The A60 Road (from Leapool 
Roundabout to A617 Fountaindale Way West); The A60 Road (from A617 Fountaindale Way 
West to the Rainworth Bypass Roundabout); The B6020 Road (from the Rainworth Bypass 
Roundabout to A617 Fountaindale Way East); The A617 Road (from A617 Fountaindale Way 
East to Lockwell Hill Roundabout); and The A614 Road ( from the Lockwell Hill Roundabout to 
Leapool Roundabout). 
  

Relevant documents may be inspected at:- 
a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham 

NG2 7QP. 
b) Ravenshead Library, 12 Milton Court, Ravenshead, Nottingham NG15 9BD 
c) Blidworth Library, 3 New Lane, Blidworth, Mansfield NG21 0PW 
d) Rainworth Library, Rainworth Village Hall, Kirklington Road, Rainworth NG21 

0JY 
Or can be viewed online by visiting the County Council’s website 
(consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) 
 

Any objections should clearly state the reasons for the objections and should reach us in 
writing, either by letter or email, by 27th August 2025. If the objection cannot be resolved, it will 
be reported through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. 
 

Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If 
you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/  
 

The Order is being introduced to replace the current weight limit of 18 Tonnes. The weight limit 
will prohibit all vehicles over 7.5 Tonnes, from passing through the villages of Blidworth, 
Rainworth and Ravenshead but would still allow HGVs who need access within the villages. 
 

This Notice is dated: 30th July 2025 (SLW).   Please scan QR code 
 

Improvements Design Team Manager  
      
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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